
CANYON CREEK ELEMENTARY 
Community Council Meeting 

 - 2.07.17 - 
ATTENDEES 
 
Vonzaa Hewitt, Principal  
Debbie Pead, Teacher Representative 
Lynda Mullins, Teacher Representative 
 
Parent Representatives 
Brenda Bacon  Paulynn Hacking 
Jen Rudd   Nicole Rothey 
 
Excused: Tristin Beck  
 
SCC BUSINESS 
 
• STEAM: Fairly new program but Canyon Creek has a good start with insight gained from Foothills 

Elementary pilot program. Teachers and administration working on "how" to make the program 
work. Will need funding from Trust Lands for special classrooms and supplies for hands on 
learning beyond just computer programs. We have had a Science focus and will add more 
engineering towards the end of the year.  

• Elections for 2017-2019 Community Council: There will be at least 2 openings. Details will be 
posted in April 2017 and elections will be held in May 2017. 

• Council discussed, voted on, and APPROVED Rules of Order & Procedures. 
 

TEACHER AND PTA REPORT 
 
• Think Through Math: Canyon Creek has been recognized nationally, qualified for state. 
• Golden Rule Project: School will focus on students being kind to one another. 
• Microsoft Educators: 18 month plan for teachers starting Feb 20 - World Learning/21st Century 

Learning 
 

COMMUNITY INTERESTS 
 
• Vonzaa addressed concerns from parents questioning where Art and Music were covered in the 

STEAM program. Canyon Creek serves students in these areas with our Drama Club and Glee 
Club. All teachers teach music in their classrooms or grade levels. The science teacher is also an 
artist. At times she will teach a culminating art activity after a science unit. Other times she will 
teach a month of Science (Feb.) then a month of Art (March). Keyboarding is a requirement and is 
taught throughout the year, along with other activities.   

 
NEXT MEETING DATES 
All meetings will be held in the conference room by the office at 3:45 pm. 
*Dates are subject to change and will be posted online. 
March 21 
April 11 
May 9 


